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CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay. Would the meeting
please come to order. Can I ask you to all rise and join
Commil ssioner Neteware in keading us in: the flag salute.

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: I pledge alleglance to
the flag of the United States of America and to the
Republic for which it stands, one nation, under God, indi-
vicsible, with Liber®y ahd Justide for a8ll.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay. Goud afternoon. Let
me just make a couple of introductory comments, since this
is obviously a somewhat extracrdinary session of the
Commission.

Last week, as I'm sure most of you are aware,
we had:- a techniedl. . ngticing probléem. as A, reswit of
Thanksgiving holidays, and as a consequence we had general
discussions of the items that were before us, and an
advisory action was taken but no final action was taken,
and that f£inal action on each of these items is before
us for consideration today.

I want to emphasize that in each instance the
record will be fully bpen,; and we lanvite, solicit, encourage
any additional testimony above and beyond that which was
heard by members of the Commission at the last meeting.

While at the last meeting I did suggest that
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for those items where there apparently was no opposition
that we would take those up in a collective motion. Our
General Counsel suggested to me that he thought perhaps

it would be better if we did take individual votes on those
items, and so in deference to that advice, and without
objection from members of the Eommission, I would like

to suggest that that be the procedure which we follow.

In order to try to expedite, however, our meeting
taday, considexring the late HBotr, I woild like to sdggest
that, with respect to those items where there was no
apparent- -objectiocn, that ' we try te dispose gf those items
first, and so I will ~- Commissioner Commons.

COMMISSIONER COMMCNS: Yes, Mr. Gheirman. I
Just . want ta mote on the — an the recoxzd that I did not
gt the last meeting, and 1 'do not today, think it was
appropriate to take advisory positions on items without
having had an opportunity in a proper business meeting
to hear the testimony.

T Eegogmize Ehat-all of s have open minds and
have the ability to have testimony that were presented
to us today to change those positions, but I think once
yoix have staktad @ gposition 4k is wore diffHcile to do s
and 1 just wan¥ ko state that objection.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: ©Okay. Fime. In ahy dase,

I am goling to suggest that we deal with those items that
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are labeled "Consent” in the margin first, and then we'll
turn te the items that may regmire further action, and
ag 4 caoilfeguence suggest that the first difem that we con-
sider as listed is Item No. 2 om the agenda, which is
Commission consideration and possible adoption of an Order
Instituting Rulemaking to implement recent legislation
by amending the regulations for the Solar Tax Credits and
the Conservation Tax Credits.

May I inguire if anyone wishes to be heard on
this 1tem?

EXECNRIVE. DERECTOR. WARD: M. Chaitvman —

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mr. Ward.

EXECUFTLIVE DIRECTOR WARD:  It's -my understanding
on the Consent Calendar that there has been a party who
Is=volcing some cohosrd . o Formerly- Ttem Na. '3, LZ2.B.
ngtitced ofi consent, sa t's the approval of & calculation
method  —

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: We're taking these -- we're
tekimng these one a4t & time, M. Ward --

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WARD: Okay.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: -- and we're on Item 2, not
FEem' 3l-at this pointl

Does anyone wish to be heard on Item 2, which
is the Order Instituting Rulemakeing with resgspect to

appropriate changes in our regulations regarding the
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legislative changes that were made in solar and conserva-
Eien tax credifgs?

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: Mr. Chairman, I move
fer approval.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Thank you. Moved by
Commissioner Noteware, secconded by Commissioner Crowley.
I's. there- ogbjectian to.a manimous roll call?

Bearing nome; "Aye's" Homnx, "No's" axomel. »The
motion is approved and the order instituting rulemaking
is adopted.

The next item 1s Item 3, which we dealt with
in an advisory consent fashion as 12.b. at the last meeting,
and that's Commission Consideration and Possible Approval
of two methods under which gas wall furnaces may be used
to show compliance with the energy censervation standards
for new residential buildings.

The fimst is a edleculation method. to gosure the
seasonal efficiency of gas wall furnaces, and the second
is an alternative -- are alternative component packages
Al’ Bl and Cl which include gas wall furnaces that meet
the appliance efficiency standards and are installed with-
ol ducts.

Does anyone wish to be heard on this item?

MBSt Isrthis the: time that ——

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Yes, sir. Plese come forward.

|
|
!
i
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COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, the other consent
lfeemsy 4y 'S ama L2 e arerhoddineg o —

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I'm taking them each one
at a time, rather than en masse, as I suggested. That's
what I just announced d. moment ago.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I just was a little con-
fused that we skipped from 2 to 12.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, it's listed as 3 here,
and we'll take it up now.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I gotcha.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Yes, sir.

MR: SPRITT: dkay. My pame is Pat Splzki. of
Apptech, and I have a question about in the packages where
they define the minimum heating efficiency of a system,
and in the latest version of the package is the words
"seasonal efficiency™ got in there, which is apparently
the caunse of this calculation method.

Fromiall I, could--find out, 71 percent seasonal
atficiency only has todd. wikh foreced alr-Sysiems. In
the past the minimum requirement for a gravity wall furnace
was 10 percent thermal efficiency, and what I -- my want
is to use this calculation method to generate the minimum
seasonal efficiency reguired for a gravity wall furnace.

As an emample, if I ook, say, a-— oh,.say a

20,000 Btu .grawity wall furnace, if T looked Iin ths

S S s S A = S—
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Appliance Standards, I would find out they have a 70 per-
cent thermal efficiency and all the other data.

Lf I piay thst ianto the proposad cadculation
method, I would discover that its seasonal efficiency was,
say, 63 percent. Well, Gt's @y mnderstanding that that
63 percent, singe it's the seasonal efficiency eguivalent
of the minimum requirement in the Appliance Standards,
this is all that system has to meet in order to meet the
minimum requirement of the package.

The staff seems to contend that that's not true,
that somewhere there is this rule written that says all
heating systems have to have a minimum of 71 percent
seasonal efficiency, which says that I wouldn't be able
to use this litkle wall heater.

I'dera let of wWwoark in Salimas, whers we re doing
a little small, maybe 800-sgquare-foot farmworker houses,
where there's -- you know, they just need a very small
gravity wall furnace, and if we're not allowed to put those
things in it's going to really considerably increase the
cost of these -dittle howeas o pitt 40 a —— a forced-—gir
system which is going toc be -- the smallest one is going
to be way oversized and, therefore, very inefficient, so
there should be some way of doing this.

They propose that T wss the -~ that ¥ could use

a micréepass rum, in which case I could model, say, the
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63 percent seasonal efficiency that I calculated, and if
the house passed, which it probably would since it's a
small house, they say, well, it meets the budget, and that's
el that colrts, BecamselEie hudgel is based ofi T pecent.

But 1f andeed they are saying. that the law says
that the minimum reguirement for any gravity wall furnace
to be placed in a residential building is 71 percent
seasonal efficiency, then that law says it doesn't matter
what I get- miocrapase rufn, but 'it's 1llegal. T can't put
s A e T

It-wounld be just l1ike saying-I -— there certainly
are old furnaces arpgund that have less than 71 percent
seasonal efficiency forced air systems, and on several
puir-ldings  Leowld moded-ichat -building with a yvery imsffiroi-
ant forced-air urfnadcs; —and T wowld comply, bat T stilil
can't put it in because the minimum appliance standards
Say that it'g Alleemi.

So the gusstion is what, when I look in tHis
package, and it refers to the minimum efficiency reguirement
for a heating system, what is the minimum regquirement?

There ta a4 -legend below ithme referg me. bo- Ehs Appll Snce
Standards.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, if somebody in staff

WaltE S 00 COEreSaE, me, ot B — VL taks a stdbiat tlhres !

anpd -3tk others diregily, Bt basicglly the —- 'the Flods,
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apd T'mynot talkmmg aboul fermace  now, bul-the floor are
the Appliance Efficiency Standards, and that is the funda-
mental that must be complied with.

And then beyond that it's compliance with the
general Residential Building Standards, but despite the
faat that you might overbuild ether aspects -of your IRsSi-
dence and thereby be able to satisfy a model with a less
efficient piece of equipment, nonetheless you still are
reguired under the Appliance Standards to install the
mind e e £l clemey thatvis Specified for that partictilar
dppliance in 'the Appliance Standards.

¥ hope T staited Rt eoercetly. 'If SAyoie ——

MR. SPLITT: Well, that's my understanding, too,
and-——

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: -— gares to correct that,
pliedsE | Feel DraE

MR. SPEAFP: Bue whaf 1'm eaying dsg,; i¥ ihdeed
they are insisting that this number would now be a seasonal
efficiency instead of a thermal efficiency that -- and
since they hiave now gome wp with a caleulation method,

#ill I-have teo do is <apply Ehat calculation method ®oi the
standard, the minimum standard that's set by law in the
Appliance Standards, and whatever that number comes out
ol bey - Tl percent or &5 percent, whatever 1t 1s, that is

the minimum seasonal efficiency for that particular furnace
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that's required.

Ang in thay casad <can then put it in this litele
places

FXRCOTIVE._DIRECTOR WARD: John Chandley from
the Gemeral Counsel's GffFiece would care to make cOmment.

MR. CHANDLEY:= 1 &Himnk it would be helpful: to
identilfy more clesrly what it is that we're talking aboat-
Mr. Splitt is referring to a requirement which appears
in the standards in those tables which list the alternative
component packages, that is Packages A, B and C, and then
B and =B

D and E you 'will tecall afe the packages from
AB-163, but they primzerly relate tp Paekages A, B and
Ge. “LtYs oar posieion chatoobody s wslng A, B gnd C any-
more, .@nd so whatever: that says is not ¢f particulsar impor-
tance to anybody.

But those ~-- let's assume that people were using
them and it was important.

MR. SPLETF: Well, thay are-ekil]l wmsang O and

E, though, aren't they? And doesn't the same thing apply

to them?

MR CHENDEEY: What -

MR TSBIREAET Goy I Sust, yols ovow, «36niE S8 rt's
animpertant. Tt 15 ImpoCtant,.

MR. CHANDLEY: ©Qkay. What the tables say is
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thar whem yon come tg £hei —=— B the heating system, =f
you use gas there is a notation, "Seasonal Energy Efficiency
RdEzng’ — SxXcuse me. | "Beaional efficiency mist equal:,™
and then you go across the table and look .under each package

let's say under Package A or D, or whatever, it will say }

"Min, " M-i-n, which s the abbreviation for" “minisum, "”
and the Ffootnote explanns that minimum is -- 1s the mihimam
level of efficiency required by a particular section, the
section which unfortunately no longer exists, it was wiped
ot in' €he -—- in the update of the Nonresidential Building
Standards, but at that time 1t referred to those regulations
which lifted the -- which sort of duplicated the Appliance
Efficiency Standards. E
Now, the history behind this, and it's necessary
to understand that in order to understand the problem,
but the history is that when we first put together the

packages in the original budgets, we assumed a central

gas furnace which is measured in terms of seasonal effici-

ency. We didn't assume any other kind of flurnace, and
the performance ©f & seasonal — @f a central gas furnatce
operating at a minimum 71 percent seasonal efficiency was
cranked into that ealculation din order to derive the bud-
gek .

S0 ; 1in ordér tol midke any other use of am appli-

ance within one of those budgets consistent with the original
i
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set of assumptions, it has always been our position that
the! performance of bheat 'ges furnace mnst be the eguivalernt
gf a.central gas farnace @€ /1 pescent zeasonal effigisncy.
That would have made it consistent with all the assumptions
upon which the standards were based.

Naw, there ere ihdifsect; g differens Set af Stan-
dards —-- applignce standards, not buatlding standards;, but
appliance standards, depending on which kind of appliance
yvom have; feor a cextral guas 'Bormsce. The stendard ig 9in
fact 71 percent seasonal ‘efficiency.' Faor a gas wall furnace,
ig 15 Tok measured in seasonal stficiency at all. It is
meFsured  in tErms GfF ——

MR. SPLITT: 'Thermal afficiency.

MR. CEBENDEEY: — bhermal efFfidisney~ amd at's
a different number, and up until today, up until recently
thevre: Has been na waw 'td' erémslate thertmal (elf fFreisticy . into
seasanal efficiency, S0 it wds adlmost edsentially impos-
sible for someone ko come in and say, "I meet your stan-—
dEEr O, ™

What we're proposing today is a methodology that
says you can translate the measured performance of these
other kidns of gas appliances, translate them into seasonal
efficiency. If they meet 71 percent you may use them in
the package. If they don't meet 71 percent, go ahead and

use the calculation method, take whatever number you get,
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take mbatewer Srefant yourare entitled ‘to by the fact that
vou are not using ductwork, there are losses thorugh duct-
work, and “E0 Yo geti—— youw get credit fex that, and you
take. the resulting performance amd apply it 1in any one
of the many performance measures, including the AB 163
performance measures, the point system, all the computer
calculation methods.

So, from our perspective, we have essentially

Qi

solved that problem for all the gas furnaces. Now, we
don't <¢laim to have sSolved the problem for othar kinmds

of furnaces in there, for example boilers, but for this
one we figured out a way to do it, and it will make it
ezsy @nd pernfectly isgitimate Tor these --  for thege fur-
naces tg compete in' €the market and to get ——- and to get

a fair rating on their actwal perfarmance, :amnd that's the
point of this compliance method.

Bur ANSWETR teMe. Splite is5, (a), wE Ehigk what
he's proposing is 1nconsistent with the assumptions that
have underlain the standards from the very beginning and,
secondly, it's essentially relevant because there are accep-
table methods by which he can use our compliance approach,
and: any of the performance methads, including the -- the
simplistic point system, to use precisely the kinds of
products that he is talking about, and show compliance.

It will not be at the 71 percent performance lewvel, it
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wi L Je at somethibhg else, tot he is aldso-going to be

entitled to take the duct credit which will raise —-- well,
he was postulating, say, a 63 percent level. If you take

e dutis eredil youl eregetydng up. close o B9 am YO, S5
Yol SRce tWer Y LROoRE, UFRol Ty ==

MR. SPEREFE: RBut sery closa ism'c 71 - paktcent.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Excuse me, Mr. Splitt. Let
Mr. Chandley make his points. We'll afford you more than
agn ample opportunity to respond.

MR. CHANPILEBY: Weil, thet'"s carrect. I mean
692 is pot 7l. I meam that's —= that's axlomatie, but £hée
point. is you will be gething the credit.to whith you are
entatled , wihnel 5 the peint of ——of comivg) up, with this
PEricular Spproac-

We think it's fair, because it accurately --
it accurately gives each product the -— the energy perfor-
mance credit to which it's entitled within a performance
SYST S,

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: These two approaches, they
were reviewed by the Conservation Committee?

MR. CHANDLEY: Yes. We had a discussion with
them and representatives of the gas industry regarding
3

COMMISSICONER CROWLEY: The Buildings Committee.

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: The Buildings Committee.
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Prdon me.

MR. CHANDLEY: Hxoonse me.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. Fine. Were
Mr. Splitt's concerns expressed at that time?

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: He did not present infor-
mEk i on Sto - Ehe Commitres fak LHat Lime.

MR. SPLITT: -I wasnhn't aware of that, but I believe
that some other persons also were concerned about this.
They had -—— I don't believe everybody was in total agree-
ment with what you propose. Is that true?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: You I think wanted to respond
te-some-of Mr. Chandley"s points?

MR, SPLE:- dikas.” Weldl, the main.point SELll

3 ke |

ig that he's saying thet without this gediooletion method

f

that we can't pot in these gepevity wall furhaces, buk then
he - says with 3 We can't put.in the gravity wall furnaces.
The gquestion is whether or not, when it says minimum,
whether the minimum reguirement for a gravity wall furnace
is 71 percent seasonal efficiency, and I'm saying there

is -- he's saying there is some law someplace. There is

no law anywhere that says you can't put im' a gas heating

n

system in a package unless 1t has a 71 percent seasonal
effyiiefaly .

That"s wrong. Ik Jjust doesn'téxdst. IE's a

figment of-his imaginsticen. Now, maybe they —— back when

e
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they used 71 percent, when they figured out this first
huilding in the budget, but that. — that system was alsp
Jjust a backup system for a =solar space hHeating system.
That furnace would never have heated that building and
met the budget without the -- the input from the solar
space heating feature.

So yau weren't modeling just the seasonal effici-
ency of a furnace. You are modeling the seasonal effici-
emcyr gf 2 furnace when the sun was heating the solar space,
gnd 't has wothing 'to 8o withrmost buildings that are built
now.

The Appliance Efficiency Standards are supposed

to be-the ~-- the indicatieon of what appliances can or cannot

legally be installed in residential buildings in the state.
Now, if indeed you waht to change the rules and say that
for gravity wall furnaces they are too inefficient, and
we- want them to have a Wl percent Scasohnal efficiency and
that's the minimum, you have to change the appliance
Standard., ¥You'lre not doing Ehet

The appliance standard states what the minimum
is. .The package tells you where to lopk to find ewut what
minimum means. Now we have -- and you're saying, well,
there had to be seasonal efficiency. Well, you have now
given me a calculation method so I can now calculate wehat

that minimum has to be, but it's not 71 percent seasonal

|
|
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effirl eticy EOT B geavity wollsfurnsee. | It Just isn't,
and if it s, even »Ff L were EBo plug Invtche numbers in
this calculation method and could show that a building
wonld mest the budget, <I.can't pUt in apything less than
71 percent seasonal efficiency, even 1f it does meet the
budget, if indeed that's the minimum.

I'm sSeyipg Ltleimot, che mimimom . Tt fjust Isn'i.
Show me, in black and white, where it says anywhere that.
Tt doesntt. ¥ow-de bagk Hve, ten yearss Yeu'll never
show me 1t. There is no universal minimum efficienay
requirement of 71 percent.

Why is it so special where a gas has to have
a Jdeopercent sepsomall effiriongy®  Tf T poft dn;a heaf.mimp
does it have to have a 71 percent seasonal efficienc? No.
How about a radiant heating system? No. There is no magic
71 percent that every system has to meet; only forced air
gas systems have to meet 71 percent seasonal efficiency.
ILE it -- show me anywhere if it says anything different.
T+ doesn’t.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mr. Chandley, do you want
pne more stab?

MR. CHANDLEY: Well, we need to returm to the
issue. He's concerned about three packages which no one
is using, buk —-

MR . SPLTEE:  sWelE ——
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CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Just a minute.
MR. CHANDLEY: There are two sets of standards

here. There are appliance standards which say that you

Q.
s
w}

must meet this minimum efficiency in order to be sol
thiy state.

Those standards were in the early days duplicated
in the building standards which said -- which in effect
said you must also meet those standards before you may
be installed in a new building.

All xight. So &t thet point the two stdndakds
gre’ consistent.

In-196T we came ‘along wWith a hew set OFf residen—
tial standrds. The new set of residential standards says
the standard for a building is that you must meet the bud-
get. Merely complying with the minimum efficiencies in
the appliance standards doesn't mean that you've met the
budget. You must do meny other things. You must insulate,
you must weatherize, you must do dual panes or shading,
whatever. There are a whole series of measures.

Now, what are the conditions under which an
appliance, given a certain efficiency, would meet the build-
ing standards? Well, it has to meet the budget. In order
to meet the budget, you must Eve seme heating systemw theai
gives you the performance that is eguivalent -- is equiva-

lent to the same kind of heating system that we assumed
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in the calculation that showed that the package met the
budget in the first place, and that equivalent performance
is a —- 1s the same as a central gas furnace with a 71

percent seasonal efficiency.

Now, this is the position that we have maintained

for the last four years, ever since the adoption of those
standards, sc just because you meet the minimum appliance
efficiency standards does not mean you've met the budget.
There are simply other things that you must do to meet
the budget.

So that's where 1 think we're becoming confused
here. We are not -- I repeat not -- precluding Mr. Splitt
from using the systems that he has been recommending to
his clients. There are perfectly acceptable paths now
which will be ratified by today's action for showing that
the kinds of appliances that he's using and recommending
to his clients do in fact meet the budget. That's the
ultimate objective. Do you meet the budget, not whether
it gets 71 percent seasonal efficlency. They will meet
the budget under a reasonable set of circumstances, and
those include taking credit for the a2bsence of ductwork
and taking credit for whatever other conservation measures

are inciuded in the building design.

So there is a pathway for him. We are not exclud-

ing those productsg from the market. Wz are for the first
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time I think legitimizing their entry into that market,
something that we wish we had bHeen able to do before, but
we simply didn't have the calcilfetion method be do it.
COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I thialk thdu legt Bgint
Mr. Chairman, from the Committee's perspective, was the
crit¥eal ome, 18 thetk 6t siaff did acot have a way to
incorporate these products within a building because there
was no calculation methodology, there was no way of assess-
Ty how it fit within the package for. construction, so
the attempt of the Commitfee was to bring!the Varigis par-
ties together to see if within this proceeding we could
come up with a methodology that would be acceptable to
buitders, to the gas, the electric appliance imdugtry,
to elegtric -and gas mtilities, so that these products could
be sgdd end dncarporated within buildidgs: in Califormia.
CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: okay. Mr. Splitt, do you
have anything further?

MR.  SPLETT . Yes, 1f I can remember now all he

said.

Well, first of all, he keeps alluding to Packages
A, B and C. There are’ five packages, aibd the sather two
are D and E, the AB 163 packages which everybody uses.

And the same --
CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Which everybody what?

MR. SPLITT: Which almost everybody uses these
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packages.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right.

MR. SPLITT: And they have the same determination
0f —-- of minimum seasonal efficiency for a gas heating

system, and mHy question is, he's saying we ‘have thisg ecal-
culation method and all I have to do is show that I meet
the budget, but T'm gaying if they ape going to imsist

o this' 7l pepcemrt thatwehis ton !t emouqh, that T wamr ——
there are many buildings that I could calculate using their
caloulation methed and wsing the scasonal efficieney, what-
ever they want, and show that the building meets the bud-

get.

=

But i1f indeed they are golng to say that & gravity

wall furnace has to have a minimum seasonal efficiency
of. Zlvpercaent, E SELLeant ooy GHFE An ‘even thotgh Ttlidoes
meet the budget, and that's the guestion. What is the
minimum?

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mr. Chandley, 1s that accu-
EECET, "YEs OF ids

MRB. CHANDGEY: ‘All.wight. -Let's-assume thaik
you'wve: got two identigal’ buildings and you want to fallow
Package D. Package D assumes, say, 1in a given climate
zone -- it changes from climate zone to climate zone, but
in a8 given climdte zone let's assume that the ninimum

requirement for seasonal efficiency applies to that climate
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Zzone, meaning if you put in:a central gas furnace at 7]
percent geasonal efficiency ' ¥nfo that package, and you

have complied with the rest of the package, then —— then

(B
[ea]
(9]
»

you have satisfied the requirements of AB

Now, ycu take the equivalent performance approach.

Undexr AB 163 you may design any other package you want pro-
vided it has the same performance as Package D, so we now
have the. budget fox Package' D, let's see if we can dupli-
cate sthat with ansther| set — with a Jdifferent a@ppliance.

Mr. Splitt then comes in with the least efficient
ot the inds &6t applisnceslisk he's talking about, ‘thsk
is the least efficient that still meets the applidnce
standards, and he's suggesting that its seasonal effici-
ency will be —- I think he suggested around 62 or 63 per-
cemt.. That's 'vobghly what e think it!s going to ba.

All right. 'Then one takes credir for the ducts
or the absence of ducts, because since you don't have duct-
work you don't have losses through the ducts. There is
a credit which this new —-- our new calculation method allows
you ta, take. AlLL right.

So the calculation method says translate your
thermal efficiency intoc seasonal efficiency. You get 63
pertent. [ Fake arodiElNirarcthe cabsencs of -ductowWrk. |Yon
arel powsup tae 688 —— inl'the "wafige of 659 to- /0 perocanti. Bl

right.,, Yau ars sEill-g uFtle Bit shorf of meating €hat,
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but it doesn't mean you can't -- excuse me, of meeting
the equivalent performance, because, remember, the other
one was based on 71.

That doesn't mean you can't install it, that
means you are going to have to do something else in that
house. Why? Becailse your performance is not the eguivalent
of what -AB 163 saild was your standard. .That is the ssme
performance as that reguired in the package.

MR. BSPLITTE ALY rdght.

MR. CHANDLEY : EEl s —

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I understand that.

MR. CHANDLEEY: ‘He's absolutely correct in sayinhg
Eak '~ that ha hesal ke e shs bodoget feor that, bot it's
not-correct to say that ke can't use the -appliance. . It
Jjust means | that he's going te have te do semetlizng slise | ——

MR. SPLI¥M: Well, that's —

MR. CHANDEEY: — in sddition wo.thdk. . Be. ca@h
still use the appliance, but he -- he should also be forced
to take dits faivly rated energy performance value, rather
than getting eredit for something that it doesh™t-do.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay.

MR- SELRITTR Sy S50 Fet mes just——

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I understand this much more
clearly now.

ME__SPLTFE: Okkay. So, agw,  what yer’rs sSaying.,
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then, is that if the budget works out, and I penalize myself
becaunse 1t's less efficient, but still I'we made —= made
it up somewhere, took some windows out or something
becadse of that, a5 lobg as 1T meet the budget, then T
cagmm put in this gravity wall furnace, even though i1t does
mot hEve:a seasonsl efficieney of 71 percent.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: That's what he just said,
yes.

MR. CHARNDLEY: ThHat's ocorrect.

MR. EBLETT: -All:right. S0 thet. indeed, then,
the universal 71 percent seasonal efficiency of any heating
systen dosgn't exist:. T -don't have to make 71 percenlt.

MR. CHANDLEY: Yes, but I never said there was
smah & thing.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay.

ME. SPLEET: ‘Well, regatrdlsss ——

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: Assuming all that, then,

T ke dit Symur i ——

MR, SPLIEW®T: So, indeed, whatever -- whatever
it is, indeed, I can then go into the appliance standards
and use this calculation method, and if it's something
less tham 71 pereent, as long &s I've used the calouleaetion
method correctly, I -- I mean the requirements, then I can
amveeEE 1t

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I think you've got a pretty
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glear explanation pere, and the granscript from the record
certainly wrll be aveilable, and you cam simply. look. at
Mr. Chandley's examples that were used and apply them to
your own circumstances.

MEs HPEWEFT: | Gkays s Well - ib's Just bepause ¢f
the -- it would really increase the cost of these little
bitty houses 1 £-F hagd 0 put a forced Fir system 1im &t
and it wou seem unfair.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I understand.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Hes.

MR. ESPEITT: S - (@i —

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: The purpose I think is
actually to help solve your problem, rather than the other
way around.

MR. -SPRITT: wWelli &5f this indeed is=the xright
interpretation, I dan't have to meet 71 percent, 485 long
28 —— ther that'"s kol

CHATRMEN TMBRECHT: MWell, at's gart of our receed,
and we are about to agoOpt: tims, and I think .vow, Lbtherefoare,
nave a4 —

VHR. SPLTIT: -ALL wight. Thank yowu,

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: -—- pretty clear call from 6s
Ebat ehat 1= 6ur Lntent.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: What we think.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. I'm going to

Jd
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assume that that's a motion from Commissioner Commons,
and a second by Commissioner Noteware.

Does anycone else wish to be heard on this subject?

I's “there objectien to a4 unanimons roll .call?

Hedripg mote, “Aye s dftour, “"No's™ihone.

The next item is Item 4, which is Amendment to
Contract with Acurex Corpordtion to amend the. work statement
and to authorize the Ezxecprive-Director to - submit a formal
grant application to the Urban Mass Transportation
hdmindstration far $1.3milliddn to be added “to ths budget,
and this will allow for the continued operation of the

methanol-fuweled buses threugh 1988.

Does anyone else wish to be heard on this item?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WARD: I believe, Mr. Chairman,!
the correct-smoant is 8§30, 008. {

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I understand, but it was
noticed at 1.3 million, and that's the way we have to accept

it, buot that doesp't credte'a problem, frankly, as I ander-

stard it.

All right. As Chairman of the Budget Committee,
I willi' —— or the Prestding Membet, I should say, I will
move the item, and Commissioner Crowley seconds. Is there

ochijegtron o the DhERtwols Toll call?
Boaring mpnd, “Eve!s" ‘four, "Nao's!" Hone. |

Ttem "% 38 a contrace for $45, 768 with Pecific
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Manaegment Dynamics Corporation for technical assistance
and manitoring for up to 60 prejects funded through the
California Energy Bank.
Does anyone wish to be heard on this item?
will move, Commissioner Crowley seconds. Is
there objection to a unanimous roll call?

Hearinhg nang, "Bye's" sonr, "No's" none.  The
contract is approved.

Turning to Item 12, Commission consideration
and possible approval af "PC Ehergy" as an approved caleu-
lation method for showing compliance with the Residendial
Building Frnergy BEfficienby Standards. Does dnyomne wish
ta be heard on this item?

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: I'll move for approval.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay. Moved by Commissioner
Noteware, seconded by Commissioner Crowley. 1Is there
pbjection to & unahmimogs-roll gall?

Commissioner Commons, are you in the room? Is
there objyection —- s 'he — ockay.

8 there Gojestion to a wndnimops rall gall?

Bearang wmogne),  "Ayel's" fTour, "No's! nomne. “The
mOElan 1is carried.

ODkay. T think Ehat takes care of sach of the
items that we can deal with expeditiously.

Let's tukEn theh back te Item Ng. 1. Oommrssioner




@

(X¥)

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20 |

21
22
23

24

25

271
Commons, you asked this item be back on the agenda. I
think you're aware of the circumstances from last week,
and I guess I would ask you what, if anything, you would
--— as I indicated to you last week, the appropriate method
for you to raise this in my judgment would be to make a
metEon that would indi cate that the direetion I gave £
the staff was inconsistent with Commission policy, and
Ehat —

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, we had —-— I don't
want to repeat the legal discussion that we had, because
my assumption is that all matters that we discussed at
our last-week segsion are still part of this one and the
SEe.- fecotd.

CHATRMAN. IMBRECHT: Thabt is correct.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: And so I see no reason
ta retrace previclis grotind:

I hatwescn sh -5 lEen ong, polnt OFf oliridElesFtion

I would like to reguest, dand 'T don't know .1f T should address

1€ o you, Lean, @ ks Bill, o yon, Nancy.
In the bill our funding I believe is $6 million?
MR. WANN: That's gorrect.
COMMISSIONER COMMONS: And we are allowed to
provide what percent in grants and what percent in loans?
MS. DELLER: Thirty perocent for the contract

regsearch and 70 percent for loans, unless there is a

i
1

|
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four-fifths vote by the Commission, which would make it
50 percent for bathe

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. Let's just assume
for the moment that we are on the 70-30, which is I believe
where we are. Now, the maximum we can give to one project
35 - ksdlk 45 poEptemnt?

MS. DELLFR: Yes.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: All right. Can you
explain. to me-how that 25 percent works? Is it 25 percent
of the grant funds can go to one project, or 25 percent
pE the lgan fundssd Ehatls what of'm figr -—- 1. don't guite
understand.

MS. DELLER: Let me just ask counsel.

COMMEISSTONER, COMMONS=: Tiet me -— It me lay the
groundwork where I'm leading.

Tf- 30 percent Gf | the fexids are fFor grants, that
wonlds be! §1.08-m Ll en, andiE 25 percent gffthe total gf
$6 million could be used for one project for grants, that
to me would not be following the legislative intent, but
it's my understanding or assumption that we would not grant
to one project more than 25 percent of the grant monies
available, and we would not lend to one company or agency
oF erganization more’ than 25 percent.

But ‘it was notlclesr from the discussisn thet

we had last week and from the materials that I've received
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as to the interpretation we were under, and since we were
told that when an RFP comes before us we cannot modify
Ee’ funding amoaiht im the' ' RFP, I thidk dit's dimportant that
Ehart b T-2E [ F i o

MR. CHAMBERLAIN: ©Okay. I think -- I think the
statute elarifies’ 4t pretiy well, actisally.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Can you give me the section
£ s ¥

MR. CHAMBEREAIN: Ssctiom' --— yes.: Sectipn 25687.6
refers to individual projects and says not more tham 25
percent of the funds. in the dccount at the commencement
of esach fiscal year ghall ‘be available for any imndividwal
project.

So of tho Sunds in the agcowpnt; "$6 miliion now,
no more than $1.5 million would be available for any indi-
vidual project.

It then goes on to say, however, the Commission
may make more than 25 pekeent of the funds availlable for
an individual project if it determines through a four-fifths
woke chat the public; interest aghd the gbjectives of this
chapter will be better served at the higher level.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Alll right. Now, would
that mean we could grent,  under — whder the grant Hunds,
e B Tl om adE. Elael iR Tme L abn granE- fands &n 8 patidcular

project?

l
i
|
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MR. CHAMBERLAIN: One point --

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: The answer --

MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Yes.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I think the answer is yes.

MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Yes, the answer is yes.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: This is fairly clear om iEs
face that it is referring to the entire account.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: All right.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: BaE. I ==

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Do we have -- do we have
the ability as a Commission in Phase 1 to in the RFP limit
the amount of funding to 25 percent of the grants monies
to any one project, 25 percent of the loan monies to any
one project?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: The guestion is could we have
done that in the RFP?

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: No, could we do it.

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, the RFP is gone, so —--

MS. DELLER: We state in the RFP the condition
that no more than 25 percent, unless there is a four-fifths
vote by the Commission.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, we'll come back
to that issue.

Could we -- if we wanted to, could we do that

from a —--
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MR. CHAMBERLAIN: I don't see any reason why
you conidn"t.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: All right. Then I would
E¥xke to-ask ‘that weidisciiss it Erom a policy point af view
that one aspect, Mr. Chairman, because I would be con-
cerned that we ctould receiwe applications for almost all
of our dgrant monies from. ome application, and if ‘such a
grant .were to receive & yery high rating, it would be very
ehaatic- For s in Eorws -oif-how ko de that, ahd based. cn
your statements of last week that we intend to be conser-
varlve 11 terms @fF rthe sllocatidn of the funds; I think
one way of being conservative would not be to grant more
than 25 percemt of the funds &0 Bahy one praject, ©r 25
pereent of the loan funds.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, Commissioconer Commons,
let's talk a few practicalities. The practicalities are
as follows. The staff was given direction by me, based
upon my survey of Commissioner opinion, to insure that
I was acting consistent with the majority's perspective
aE o the policy Lnvent; of the €ommission, and' that divec-
tion was to notice and to issue the RFP, and that has
otcutred, and thd enly circnmstance oy which the modifica=
tion Gould ' ecplie wonld | be if wthad RFP.weie kecalled. (|6F
course, 1t would then open the entire guestion of our

inability to completa & first cycle during this fisgcal
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For that reason alone, I would opnose any modz-
ficaticen because it would require that recall, but aside
from that, I would also just suggest to you that the cir-
cumstances that would produce a recommendation for more
than 25 percent tc go to an individual project would have
to be extremely compelling, because obviously a minority
of the Commission could bilock such an effort since, as
the statute clearly indicates, a four-fifths vote is
reguired, with a specific finding that it is in the public
interset as well as the furtherance of the objectives of
the entire Act to make such a modification.

I can't personally foresec circumstances at this
juncture that are likely to make this question a reality,
but it's one obviously that the full Commission can revisit
at the time that the Committee's recommendations are
before it, for up or down consideration, and I just return
to what I indicated at the opening, and that is that, as
a practical matter, the only -- and I don't think any of
us disagree with that policy objective.

You are well aware of the role I had in the
prassage of this legislation, et cetera. I don't think
there 1s a clause in it that we didn t have some input
on, et cetera, and we agreed to this, and the Commission

supported it, et cetera, and the law itself reflects our
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So with all of that being said. I just return
to the point that the procedural approach for you to take
at this juncture is to make a motion to enunciate
Commission policy that would require me to direct staff
to recall the RFP. In the esvent that you are successful
at that point, then you are in a position to argue any
modifications to the RFP that you care to offer.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, Mr. Chairman, I'11l
come back to the legal issue that you are raising, which
I'm trying to avoid, but that you are trying tc raise.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, I'm trying --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: And if you would like
to, we can go into that, but what I'm --

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I'm trying to move the meeting
along is what i1t boils down *o.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Okay. Let me go back
to the policy guestion. The issue that's before us on
a policy basis is, 1f we folilow the interpretation that
our general counsel has made without a four-fifths vote,
anyone can submit an RFP for 1.5 of the 1.8 million doliars,
and we do not have the ability to modify that amount, and
if we decide that that amount i1s an unreasonable amount,
all cther grant projects below 1t on the rating are --

have to be reheard, and we have to go out again and redo

\
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Phase 1.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Which means a delay of approxi-
mately one month, as heard in discussion last week, which
is --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman.
I haven't --

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: -- hardly cataclysmic, but --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I haven't completed. Thank
you.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Fine.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: What I -- what I would
like to say 1s we took an advisory action at the last busi-
ness meeting and no -- it was not a business meeting, and
we had no ability to take any action, but I think we have
the ability at this meeting to do just like we did at that
meeting, without making a modification of the RFP, and
just stating to the outside world that our policy preference,
in terms of how these funds should be allocated, would be
that no more than 25 percent of the grant monies go to
any particular project unless we evoke that four-fifths
principle that's within the Act, and that the same would
apply to the loan fund.

It does not require a modification of the RFP,
it doesn't require sending something out. It just states

what this Commission believes is appropriate in terms of




10
1"
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

23
24

25

35
Round One, where we would not like to see, encept under
an extraordinary circumstance, which we still have the
ability, as you properly identified, to have 80 percent
or 50 percent or the great bulk of the grant funds poten-
tially geing to one applicant, and people would review
this and would be aware of 1t, and in submitting of the
RFP's they would still have the right, since the applica-
tion is out. to do 1t the other way, but they wouid have
a sense as to where this Commission is at.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: I think the appropriate way
for you to handle that is to make a motion. Commissioner
Commons. You know, I am just going to stress that I think
that there is more than adeguate guidance at this juncture,
and for that kind of recommendation to come forward to
the Commission there would have to be an extraordinarily
compelling case made.

I m not going to tell you that that's impossible,
but obviously it would reguire that kind of compelling
case in order to convince an extraordirary majority of
the Commission to go forward with that kind of an action,
and T frankly think that the Commission sitting in judgment
at that Jjuncture, looking at the RFP's that have -- or
the proposals that are before it, and 1n essence secing
more than a hypothetical description of an issue, as you

are offering, and 1 would say, frankly, from my perspective
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thera is no case for controversy at this juncture.

That might be the case later on. and -- and if
a Commissioner cares to raise it at that juncture, I think

from my perspective that's the appropriate time to do it.

In any case, if you care to muke a motion, you
ought to do 1it.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, before I make a
motion, 1 think it's appropriate 1f either of the other
two Commissioners want to make a comment.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: The s:lence is deafening.

Is there an inclination?

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: Mr. Chairman, I -- I
think in principal I agree with Commissioner Commons' con-
cern that we could put too many of our -- ocur dollars into
one particular project, 1f -- and yet, on the cother hand,
I can see that 25 percent of the four hundred and fifty
-- I mean 25 percent of the one million eight would be
$450,000.

It seems very, very unlikely that we would deter-
mine that we would want to commit over 450,000 to any one
project, and I would ~-- I would be more inclined not to
encumber ouvr rulemaking with any particular reqgulation,
but leave it to the wisdom of the future committee that
is going to be granting the funrds to -- to take this into

consideration when the time comes
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CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT:

be granting the funds. The

That's the only thing, and

issue.

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE:

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT:

making the recommendations,
tion of the Commission, but

gestion that you don't want

Well, the committee won't
Commission grants the funds.
don't want to revisit that
Right.

But the rommitice will be
and it's really at the discre-

I take it that that is a sug-

to take any action at this

point.

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Commissioner Crowley?

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Mr., Chairman, I =hink

it's appropriate that this has been brought to ocur atten-

tion, though, because I think that, this being a new project

and new interest in this particular Naylor money, means
that we should articulate some of these policy things,
rather than just be appearing to deal with it in a mechani-
cal way, sc I think it's very appropriate that we have
gone through this and listened and discussed this sort

of subject at this time.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay. Commissioner Commons,
what 1s your pleasure?
COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, I think the impor-

tance 1s not -- that portion cf the item is not before
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us for a motion. I raise it as a policy issue mcre for
dilscussion purposes so that people who may be submitting
proposals to us have a better idea as fto where this
Commission i1s s¢ that they have a greater chance of being
successful Iin putting forward proposals, because 1t is
one thing to see a set c¢f rules, and I think there's
another thing to understand how this Commission may want
to see these funds allocated, and 1t was the one item I
did not feel we had discussed this week. and I think we
at least had a -- a viewpoint or & statement from four
Commissioners, and that may provide some guidance to appli-

N

cants, and I think that's beneficial.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Gocd luck in reading the
transcript.

Okay. I take it that's the conclusion of Item
No. 1, and just to reitcrate, in any case, based upon my
consideratino of the Commission's perspective, I did direct
the staff to notice and to release the RFP, and that has
occurred, and so now let's go forward and zmplement this
program.

Later 1n today's meeting 1 will be offering as
a committee report some supplemental comments about this,
I think some news that will be pleasing to each of you.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Mr. Chairman, this is

indicat=d to be an action item. Are you entert2ining
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a motion that we approve the requests for proposzal. and
ratify them today?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I think %this wos actually
misnoticed.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Is 1t? Fine.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: There i1s no action necessary
at this juncture --

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Okay.

CHAIRMAN TIMBRECHT: -- based upocn what was done
at the last meeting.

Okay. That concludes Item No. 1, and now we
will turn to Item No. 6, which is Commission consideration
and possible approval of the Committee Proposed Decision
recommending granting the AES Placerita, Inc., Application
for a Small Power Plant Exemption.

Mr. Ward.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WARD: Yes. Thank vyou,

Mr. Chairman. It may be appropriate to have the Presiding
Member of the Committes provide his summary of the
Committee's recommendation.

The staff is in concurrence with that recommenda-

tion.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Let's see. 1Is Ga

~
=
©
ct

her=? Would you come forward?

The Committee was composed of myself as the
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Presiding Member, and Ccocmmissioner Crowley as the second
menber, and the Committee was ably assisted by Susan Brown
from my staff and Dave Maul from Commissioner Crowley's
staff, and Garret Shean, of course, was our Hearing
Adviser.

1 do not think it's necessary for us to go through
the proposed decision because it's available to all par-
ties. What I would like to do, though. is turn it over
to Mr. Shean, and for him tc make those comments that he
feels are appropriate.

HEARING ADVISLR SHEAN: Thank you, Commissioner
Commons.

I think it's Jjust worth saying that the Committee
and the parties got this case cranked up this fall, as
some of the information concerning the environmental effects
became better known, and the outlines of the manner to
conduct the specified reserved need test became better
known, and at that point the Committee conducted eviden-
tilary hearings in November, two in November and one 1in
December, and as a resalt of that we acquired the record
upon which the Committee has made its recommendations,
and insofar as the environmental matter, a principal element
of that record was the staff's initial study leading to
a negative declaration.

And the appiicant had presented testimony with
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regard to the environmental impacts of the project as well, }
and in addition to the environmental matter there was testi—‘
mony taken from the staff and the applicant with regard
to the conformity of this project to the specified reserved
need test within the category of gas-fired cogeneration,
and as a result of the information in the record the
Committee was able to recommend the two findings that appear
in the last page of the Commission decision which is avail-
ablie for raeding, which -- which findings are that this
project will have no substantial adverse impact on the
environment or energy rescurces, and that as a result of

the operation of the facility that generating capacity

will not be added which is substantially in excess of the ‘
adopted forecast.

There arce several minor changes between the
draft Committee-proposed decision and the Commission deci-
sion which you have before you. Most of them are minor
substantive matters that are not material to the outcome
and in nc way would have changed the ultimate recommenda-
tion of the Committee.

I could run thorugh those for you 1f you wish.
The only --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I believe they are entered
on the docket, Mr. Shean, and I do not thnk it's necessary

that we go through each item, unless some party requests
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clarification.

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: I agree with that. Let me
-- Former Commissioner Varanini, do you wish to be heard
on this item?

MR. VARANINI: I'm avpearing for Placerita, and
I'm with the firm of Marron, Reid & Sheehy, and I think
that as o0of now we would like to reserve any comments we
might have in order tc expedite the praceeding.

HATRMAN IMBRECHT: I observe you support the

-- I presume. I should say, youn support the decision.

MR. VARANINI: We support the final decision,
that's correct.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. Fine. Does any-
one e¢lse wish to be heard on this item?

Mr. Gardner?

MR. CGARDNER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mike
Gardner representing a host of folks, Southern California
Edison, the Sycamore Project, the Midway-Sunset Project,
at least.

While we have -- none of these parties have any
difficulty with the proposed decision, we do have signifi-
cant disagreement with the staff's need analysis that is

embodied ultimately within the decision. and as other ca:e

[}

come before you we would like the opportunity to present

our own need analyses and would urge you not toe regard

b
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necessarily the staff's need analysis in this case as --
as some sort of ultimate precedent.

To avoid delaying this case we have not tried
to come lnto the elge and raiske the issue: We eertainly
heve no disagreememt ‘with thefstarf's ultimate tomelusion
thet ehe Placeirita projegt-is ih Fact needed.

Thete afe gonterns g o how that might aifect
Ffut e rpiegjegts.. 0 wagulds just  like to let you knaw those
concerns exist and that you will hear more about them in
individual siting cases.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Thank you very much.

Anyone else wish to be heard on this item?

I assume, Commissioner Commons, the motion by

yourself is seconded by Commissioner Crowley that the

decision be approved. 1Is that correct, Commissioner Commons?

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I wonid like. to make three
comments.

Thig is £hHe first GEfor project 4in . the South
Coast AYr Basin thet Has'had 't6 follow ahd is Incorpdrating
the South Coast Air District Basin's new rules on catalytic
converters. ‘That Is very significant for the-air gquality
af the Basin, and I think 'the future of cogeneration wWithin
that Basin.

Secaond iH thel @pplicant here hag really Taid

ocut a blueprint in terms of how a project should proceed
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on working with the local community on conservation and
community relations. They have worked very well with
Bonator. B4 Dawis/Vy oiffsce. Gal the conceinsg about  local
community, and this is one of, if not the most successful
recagrd that I'we Segn singei've beeh hers - on the
Commission brought €6 us, in terms of how to wark out the
problems associated with setting a major power plant in
an area where there are other uses.

And sthaef ag | Ehoissprojact s & demonstrat Tos
that you can -achieve load following with a cogeneratian
project-at least in the Soutiern California area.

CHATRMAN I[MBRECHT: Okay. -~Thank you. Let me
just indicate, and ask for concurrence from other members
of the Commission, I have been informed —-- Commissioner
Gandara, fer the meecord, Is presiding-aver. a hearing of
the Sycamore AFC elsewhere in the Commission's building,
and he had reguested the! opportmanity- to file &8 cdncurring
opinion.

It is advice from counsel that withouwt haying
cEs bt Yohe Ehat whal wodadld- ot be posgibile. I womld e

to suggest that we take a vote on the motion, hcold the

rollt open until the coneclpsieon of today's hearing, inoeder

to provide an opportunity for Commissioner Gandara to join
us briefly and cast that vote so that he would be in a

osition to file a separate but concurring oplinion with
E S
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the decision.

I might indieate that I suspect it has something
to do with the comments offered by Mr. Gardner, and I may
want to consider joining Commissioner Gandara on that as
well. Let me a@sk if there is any objection to us following
that procedure.

With thsos B tF L aaalcl i gy fhere’ nhjecdtion #8 the
unanimonps roll eall? Okay.

Hearing RoDe, "Aye's ronr, "No's” none. The
rall will remaifi open until the adjournment of today's
procesding in order to exiend the courtesy to Commissioner
Gandara to cast his wote.

Thank you very much, and congratulations.

MR. GARDNER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: A1l right. Leem Mo. 7 is
consideration and possible approval of appliance efficiency
data requests for manufacturers, as required by Assembly

Bilh O | ABSISA. eallss Fortidhe Teport-0f infermaticnton

93]

sales of appliances by manufacturers so that the Commission
may study the effects of regulations on those sales.

Mr. Sloss, have we resolved our difficulties?

MR. SLOSE: ¥Yes, Mr. Chairman. Durimg the dis-
cussion at the meeting on December the llth several changes
were suggested and incorporated iato the packages that

you now have. Since that meeting the Committee and staff
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have agreed to twd —— well, 'a couple of other-modifigations,
two in perticulesz thet Inwguld rlike to just put on the
record. |They- are also imeluded currrantly in the package
that you have.

First 4y eHai' L189B4\dsta . feor larde -alr gonditionesrs)

Ehae"s" 655000 vg L35, 004, Ben pet Hour,  dnd- water soucce

heat pumps can be based upon estimates rather than a

sample. The operative word there is "estimates."

Secondly, the data wili not be collected for f
package terminal air conditioners and package terminal
heat pumps. This was not really intended from the begin-
ning, but en the forms it's made explicit that we are not
solllecting datd EQr those pakeiBdlar 1tams.

And again, as discussed last week, the other
changes, such as omitting the year 1978, have been removed
from the packages.

CHATRMEN IMBREECHT: ©Okay. Fime. I fiotice a
lack of presence. I presume, then, that that resolves
those concerns.

Let me ask, does anyone wish to be heard on this
item? Yas, sir. Plegse gome forward. ' SOEry. 4 dign't
pEaTl to, prejudge the —

ME. MIELLER: ‘Rick Miller, and today I am feprescent-
ing ARI, and I just have a question. Does the attached

-— the attached items to the order, they are to become
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a part of the order; is that correct? There are sheets I
that are labeled "“Eeperal intormation fgr fillimg owt formq,%
and then Table 12 |

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mr. Chamberlain?

MR. SLOSS: The order makes specific reference,
I believe, teo Table 1.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Does it incorporate by
refernce? "As specified in the attached" -- yes, the
answer I would say 1s yes.

MR. MIWIER: Clayl Jlist a3 coliple af chkariries-
bionmss Ehen.  On generall spformacibs’ for filldng osth Eorms, \
Item No. 5, it states that manufacturers or their trade
group representatives must submit information requested

by Marciy 31, 1986. —Iun the exrder; thid ap listed as July

I, ~L9EG

The second item would be on Table No. 1, under
beet pimps, we feel that there shenld be-a sEoond Categary
listing water source  Heat plimps wWith the data reguest. fok
Elye wear (1984, They are bE&img intléded with the 63,700
to 135,000 Bti, the commertisl Size units, and, therefaors,
should be so noted in Table 1.

Those Bre our:-Qikly:comments:

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Any problem with that? All
right. Fine. we'll take those and assume those as incor-

porated in the motiom.
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MR. SLOSS: I would ask the Presiding Member
of the Committee & ——

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Pardon me. Commissioner
Noteware.

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: Thank you, Mr. Sloss.

No, I have no problem with that either.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right: Fine. I apolo-
gize.

A1l wight,.  With that, I assume a motion Erom
Commissioner Noteware -—-

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: -- and seconded by Commissionex

Commons, that the order as presented relative to data
reguests from appliance manufacturers be approved. Is
thers = deocn Enyone el wish to be heard-ou thivs 5 Eealk?
Is ‘there’ abjectian o @ unanimots vodl call?
Hearing none, "Aye's" four, "No's" none. The
mMOTLion 1s egarried.
(Item B amder - Sepatate ‘€OovVer. )
CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: e raghic, The next item
to come before us is Commission Consideration and Possible
Acceptance of the Sander Municipal Solid Waste Management
Application for Certification submitted by Signal Environ-

mentatl Systems,- Tuc.., o Septenbey 8 1985

~

The AFC was determined to be incomplete by the
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Commission on October 16, 1985. The Commission will consider
supplemental data submitted by the applicant on November
14, 1985, and I believe subsequent to that as well.

Mr. Ward, what's the current recommendation of
the! sStaff e lative Ro-this |matte¥?

BEXERCUTLIVE DIRSBCTOR WARE : Yes. Mr. Chalrman,
the current recommendation is that we accept the AFC as
being data adequate.

Dorothy Dickey and Chris Tooker are —-- have a
couple: af cencerns that Thalieve the applivant Eisc has
discussed with the staff that they are prepared to discuss
with the Commission relative to some areas that were iden-—
tified in the original Commission direction on October
ipth. They aeal with relationship with the wtility, and
the submittal of informaeticon that they had to 'get from
the utility.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mr. Tooker?

ME. TOORER: "Yes. [Thank you.

Subsequent to the last Business Meeting we con-
cluded our amalysis of information that was submitted to
us on the 4th and 6th of December, and we have concluded
that. with the exception of transmission system evaluation,
all technieal areas, lncluding air guality, have been satis-
fied.

That determination is based on comments provided
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by the ‘Air District with respect to the items that they
found ' originaliy defieciesnt.

We just recently have received today from the
Alr- Boird a - -leftter identifying & number of concerns regard-
ing the adequacy of the document. We have reviewed those
snd feel that mest 6f those —— Flkl of thice virtually have
to do with issues that would be before the Commission once
the case 1s under review.

They are concerned that they have not yet received
some of the technical data which is under a confidentiality
review at this time, and we are -- we are trying tc deal
with that directly, but our review includes a review of
that 'canfidential — -@r-that data that s now proposed
as being confidential, and we still feel that they have
made an adeguate filing with the exception of the area
of tramsmission system Bvaluation at the tims That this
letter was written.

Subsequent tco that, and as pointed out in the
letter, to respond to the direction of the Commission we
would reguire a joilnt agreement signed by the applicant
and San Diego Gas and Electric imndicating when remaining

items on transmigsion system evaluation are to be provided.

I received a copy of that letter and docketed [
-}

L baday and have copies here for you. ' In'additiagn 1o !

that, the docket has received 150 copies of the data
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supplement that are required to make the document complete.

S0 ali of the regmirements -spelled out im our
settec af the L TED haveBeen Tust -

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Mr. Tooker, you indicated
that you have received the agreement from Signal and San
Diego Gas amd Elect¥xis; =18 that correct?

MBS VI ORER S SasiaEs i thewe 4 Ccopy. e re elimt T
warlg like - To dwdbrublirie o ot .

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Yes. Thank you. And
Ehend coulld Fou fise 05" af- dndhicat i'ofl af-wWhen' the three
items will be provided according to their letter?

MR. TOOKER: P @ w1

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Commissioner Commons .

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Yes. I'd like to move
we accept the Executive Director's recommendation.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: The motion has been made
to accept the recommendation to accept as completely data
adequate the Sander MSW Application for Certification.

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: I Segoad it

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: And the motion has been
seconded by Commissioner Noteware.

s there any cbjection t0o a yunanimous balTet

Hearing none, that will be three "Aye's" indi-

cating Commissioner -- Chair Imbrecht is absent, and
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Commissioner Gandara is absent.
Did you have any comment that you would liike
to make, please?
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WARD: I would like to make
one guick comment here. I have yet to make a decision

on the issue of confFidéntiklity fTor power purchase agree-—

ments.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Um-hum.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WARD: Before me today I have
at Ieast WO reguests. Lo bothH cases nieither of the appli-

cants have identified succinctly the necessity of confiden-
tiglity, and more Specifigally the necessity of confiden-—
tiality throughout the power purchase agreement, and also
in accordance with the state law relative to confiden-

B s Ay,

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: When do you anticipate
thet you-will —-

EXECHTIVE DERECTOR WARD: We heve —— 1 SRl
bave not reecived rasponses fradm both-utilsiies. T [Ig¥e
letters that have been out to them for I guess the last
eight or ten days, so I would suspect I would be receiving
a response sometime by the middle of January.

That g — Gl naEnre of oy commeiibt teday 48
that- the contkact iliselff was xancluded, as you will r&call,

in our data adeguacy recompgendation. © Lf «in - fact




10
1

12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22
23
23

25

33
confidentiality i1s ultimately not granted, the applicamt
wrll have a8 couple of options ko either comcur that cen-
fidentiality 1s not granted with the staff and allow that
to be subject to open evidentiary proceedings, or that
they would seek to pull -back that document and appeal the
decision of the Executive Director.

In my recommendation, and Jjust for the record
today, is that if we do not have that document in one form
or another, given the issue that I have just outlined,
we would be going back to the Commission and saying we
do not have adeguate datd dt that point to.— to conduct
the proceeding.

MS. DIEEEY: - 4-womld like to-pote that M. Ward
glso has :in his letter regarding the confidentiality of
the power purchase agreement also made a determination
that the applicant bhad not pravided sufficient information
to determine that nine other documents could be held con-
fidential, and those documents were supplied by the
applicant in réesponse to the Commission's priocr findifg
of data inadequacy.

So I himie Enat—the scenarionthat MWr. Ward has
just outlined for the power purchase agreement would alsc
be applicable te the other nine documents as well.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR - WARD: ey Thank pous.

MR. TOOKER: I would like to make one further
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COMMISSTIONER CROWLEY: Mr. Tooker.

MR. TQOKER: Yes. We have advised the applicant
¢if - this situation, ahd they are fully’ aware Ehat 4Lf they
were to determine to withdraw that information at some
future date it would -- it would be their burden in terms
of not providing an adequate data base for analysis, so
they are fully aware of the situation.

COMMISSTONER CROWLEY: Any --

MR. TOOKER: One other item for the record, and
with respect to the letter that I have given to you, on
October 16th the Commission identified some time frame
within which the applicagiht should provide idinformation from
San, Doego - Gas and  Electrnie.

There is one item here,' the final intercornnection
facilities agreement, which has a time frame I believe
that 'gaes beyond the time Yrame thdt was origimally. sug-
gested in San Dieqgo's letter filed in October. However,
we- do not ‘believe thak tchat 1s 1in eXcess of =— We believe
that we would be able to live within the time frame in
waich that 1is to be provided.

OOMMTSSTIONER CROWLEY: If- 1t were timely.

MR. TOOKER: Yes.

COMMFSSTONER  CROWLEY: TIs there any ofher. comment?

{

i ‘ v 7 |

Ms. Dickie, do you have some additional comment?
1
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MS. DICKEY: No.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Anything further?

Then let's move to the Item 10, which is
Consideration and Possible Designation of a Commission
Committee to preside over the Sander Municipal Solid Waste
Management AFC.

Would you like to wait two seconds until he sits
down. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Commissioenr Commons.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Yes. I would like to
move that Chairman Imbrecht preside and Commissioner
Noteware be the sccond.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: On --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Sander.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Oh. Well, I had discussed
-- we're on to -- I assume you have accepted the applica-
tion?

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Um-humn.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECIIT: Aill right. And that was
on a three to ncthing vote, and now we re on Item No. 1G.

I had discussed this with Commissioner Noteware,
who had indicated to me that he was prepared to accept
assignment to this case, and I was going to recommend
that we only assign Commissioner Noteware at this juncture,

and then, depending upon whaotever may occur relative to
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membership of the Commission, and so forth, the first vear
that we then look at total workload assignments, et
cetera, and try to reconcile it.

I believe we have set this precedent before by
naming one menber in order to initiate the initial pro-
cesses to gyet the case underway. I frankly den't have
strong objection to the other approach, but I thought this
might be an appropriate one as well.

COMMISSIONLR COMMONS: Well, let me state the
reascn T make the motien.

Commissioner Noteware has a very heavy siting
case workload right now, and you have --

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I raised that with him, and
he nonetheless --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: -~ you have the lightest,
and I know Commissioner Noteware may be interested in the
MSW area and, as you can note from the motion, I wanted
to see on the Commission two members who were not currently
on municipal solid waste, because I don t think we should
develop an expertise in an area, but all Commissioners
should --

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Ynu're not golng to.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: -- all Commissioners Should‘

become knowledgeable in different areas.

He also -- Commissioner Noteware has the
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BElectricity Report, which is going to. be very heavy, and

I think ‘in the balancing the — one case that you hare,

Mr. Chairman, and T blave:a — a corresponding case 1s 'being

withdrawn from the Commission, so you essentially have
no cases on which you are presiding at this time, and —-

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Brat S not orre), L' e, got
EL Segundo, which starts Friday .-

COMMISSEONHR COMMONS: All right: Youw have: one
case, and I think --

CBAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well -—

COMMISSTONER COMMONS: -- im the balancing of
the workload, that's the reason I make the motion the way

it is, the way I made it.

CHATRMAN TMBRECHT: ALl right. 1L!'m-bot going
oo —

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Does that suit you?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Sure.

COMMISETONER NDTEWARE: Yes. ‘That's --

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: May I make a comment,
please?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Sure. Commissioner Crowley.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Could I atck . Ehat you,
in the interest of simplifying the rest of our lives,
become the second, and then maybe transfer it to someone

Elseafter thg First oFfF the year,” because 1f there &8 ne
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second all the offices get everything.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Actually --

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, my motion was that
Mr. Imbrecht would be the Presiding Member --

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Thad€" s Tights

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: -- and Mr. Noteware would
be the second.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Well, as I --

CHAIRMAN: IMBRECHT: Eor the -time being, I'm
elected.

COMMISSTONER CROWLEY: My . point ig T would Like

two peaple designated.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mhae s whr I |—== for- che bae
being I'm willing o -acceept  that.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Okay.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: We may deal with that later

o, BS CEhat s Trges - T m ot gelng td @bject to that smdtipn.

The motion is made by Commissioner Commons. I'll second |
it, myself as Presiding, Commissioner Noteware as the
second member on the Sander case.

Is there cobjection te the wunanimous roll call?
Does anyone wish to be heard on that item?

Is there objection to the tnanimous rell call?

FesTing ntshel, Ndyes" ok, "No-sY mope. The

Comnittee is so designated.
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The next item to come before us is Commission
consideration and possible action on joining Attorney
General Van de Camp's lawsuit with respect to the Department
of Transportation's decrease of miles per gallon standards
for motor vehicles.

Commissioner Commons.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

As I think some of us are aware, my understanding
is this first came to the attentionof this Commission vis-
a-vis the Los Angeles Times, and I brought this matter
to the Executive Committee session, in that this was liti-
gation, and so there was a potential for us to be involved
in litigation, and there might hawve been matters that I
was  EmaWwert of dn the "litEgation, but. I thought prier to
it being brought to this Commission we should verify with
our legal counsel €hat there were no litigation €lemsnts.

In the Executive Session, we -- I don't want
to say what the vote was, that's not appropriate, but it
Wwas —— it's brpught before—us For-public diseHssion.

I have three reasons that I think this should

bet brofight before us. ~Flrst s smsrqy pelicy,; oL whaEh
cafe standards are very important. I think it's the proper
pravince  for. the Epergy Commission. I think this idg. an

area that we have developed expertise, and it is appropriate

for this Commission to review cafe standards from
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California's perspective to state a position and to assess
it in terms of the impact on the economy of California,
and I am remiss that the Attorney General's Office did
not contact us and ask what our viewpoint was, vis-a-vis
this very important area.

The second is this Commission tends to, on major
matters, I think, properly be reflective, and when we do
take actions that can have significant conseguence on our
economy, on the business community, we do so after due
notice and hearings, and I believe the action involved
in this lawsuit is extremely complicated and is not one
that I would be willing at this time to be able to take
a position in one way or the other as to what are the rela-
tive merits of the issue.

Where I think this Commission ought to be going,
and I've expressed this to the Fuels Policy Committee
beforehand on innumerable occasions, is that we should
conduct hearings in this area, but not on the emphasis
as to what should be done in the short term, but where
are we going in the long run.

I think it's going to be very easy for the public
to relax and not be concerned in terms of oil energy depen-
dency, and the amount of o0il that's involved in a one-year
relaxation is not goling to be significant.

If we're talking about what would happen over a
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five- or ten-year period, and the amount of oil and what
our capability 1is, I think it's certainly appropriate that
this Commission do conduct hearings, and thet we establish
a position over the long run.

But I am very concerned that here is an area
that I think 1is very properly within our province, and
it's @ major policy action, and we as a Commission have
not been asked our viewpoint and have not stepped in, so
I think it's appropriate that it come before us, we look
at it today and accept testimony, and then try to estab-
lish some policy direction as to where we ought to go in
the future.

MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Mr. Chairman --

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Yes, Mr. Chamberlain.

MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Pursuant to direction of the
Commission, I asked Craig Thompson of the Attorney General's
Cffice to attend this meeting in order to be able to give
us a briefing on their litigation, and Craiy is here and
can give you that briefing now.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Thank you.

MR. THOMPSON: Okay. This is not going to take
terribly long because there isn't much to say about the
litigation so far, really, but I would like to tell you
that I did talk to Commission staff before the lawsuit

was filed. I talked to Chris Ellison, Legal Counsel Office.
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He was of the opinion that the Commission probably would
not be interested in the lawsuit sufficiently that I ought
to do anything formal, so that's where it stopped, but
I did talk to him before we filed the lawsuit about a week
or so before we filed.
The -- I take it -- I would like to have some

indication of about how familiar people are with the cafe

standards in the first place. I can start out a little
bit and tell you where this program came from, and -- if
that would be useful to anyone.

COMMISSIONER NOTEWARE: 1 think we're pretty
well up to speed.

MR. THOMPSON: This particular lawsult came out
of the fact that in the beginning of this year G.M. and
Ford both asked for a relaxation of the 27.5-mile-per-
gallon standard that was already in effect as their cafe
requlirement to 226.

The 27.5 was set back in 1975 by Congress 1in
the Act, and i1t went into effect in 1985, and although
Ford and G.M. and several other manufacturers did not in
fact meet it in 1985, there were no penalties because there
is a very complicated carry-back and carry-forward provision
in the Act that allows you to both -- recsive a credit
for both excess mileage that you achieved in the past three

years, and excess mileage that you propose to achieve in
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ehe-—hestE thres Yeurs.

So by calculating what they had done in the
earlier '80s and hope to do in the later '80s, they managed
to- avaid-tany penalties) for  last year, althoudh T've read
a recant artrale clhal Fardlmay dcEnal'ly pay 4 Sailxrly small
amount of penalties for last year.

Jaguar in fact last week was the first mantifac-
turer ever to pay any penalties under the pragram.

As you probably know, this -- the Act dces not
bexr thHe- sale 'of SayfaEEs. EEE  Sesk -impaises A pEelity T of
rivaldollars pe® tehdth of 4 mile per car that ‘the mangfsc-
turexr fails to meet the standards, so it's -- until the
end of the year you don't actually know how far you missed.

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administrat-
tion filed ctheir ralemaking = the fFinal ‘rulemaking ob
October 4th. We filed ocur lawsuit along with petitions
by the Cities of New. Yark, Chicago, Boston and Philadelphia,
a separate petition by the City of Los Angeles, and a
separate petition By publiec citizens and. some gther public
interest groups, such as the Center for Auto Safety, and
we have just gotten a petition to intervene on the defen-
dant's side by Geperal Motors and the Automcbile Imporiers
Association, and [ Just rteceived today & petition £o inter-
verne gn our slida filed: by New York State, thelr Attorney

seneral.
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We have two basic points, and I have to be
awinl ly basio, because this is ene of these federal rule-
makings where all you start out with is essentially a
natiece of appeal to the: District Court — 1 mean t©o the

tart

Gl rc B ~EoiTt . You don®t hdave tao file a brief to

n

out. with, you den't \l=ve to £ile 3 complaint. It's: jast
a one-page document saying that you are seeking to review
the rulemaking.

So we haven't seen all the record. We haven't
gofie  into any lkind of, yvon -Know, depth’ im' Jooking at the
cEses, and things, but I can tell you the two basic points.

First, we don't think that NHTSA correctly deter-

mined that it wasn't feasible, which is the standard they

u

had to work with, to meet thae 27.5-mile-per—-gallon stan-
dard: I think the best evidenecs gf that ip: the ftact that
Chrysler did meet it for the last year.

We think that NHTSA also misapplied and misinter-
preted the evidence before it in conluding, among other
things, that the need for snergy conservation 1S5 gk as
great how as it was im 1975. That's basically one @f the
prongs of the feasibility test, and they said, well, we're
importing a-bot less-gil wewg and so it's not guita as

critical as It was im 197h.

Second, and probably the main prong of cur par-

ticliar petlition, is going to be thelr environméntal
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analysis. They concluded that the action was not going
to have any significant environmental effect and, there-
fore, they didn't need to file a full environmental impact
statement. Their environmental documents may be 40 pages

long, and the final one is called an envircnmental asses

15

ment.

They admit, however, that it will cost -- that
it will take approximatelyv one and a half billion more
gallons of gasoline over the lifetime of these cars, and

if you translate that inteo California o+l cff the Coast,

for example, that could work out *o about a hundred millicn

gallons -- I mean a hundred million barrels, excice me,

of o0il, which is, depending on Interior s figures, about
as much cil as 1s actually at issue in the moratorium pro-
rosal.

So we find it very difficult to believe that
that doesn't have an environmental impact to burn that
much additional oil, and they don't even discuss the issue
0of where this o©il comes from. They -~ to the extent they
do, they say, well, it will probably be imported oil, so
we don't have to worry about the effects, but we just
don't think that's accurate.

Because they found that there were really no
impacts to worry about, they didn't analyze any possible

mitigation measures that they otherwise would have had
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to do, for example they could have set the -- rolled back
the 1986 standard to 26, and then said, well. they are
golng to impose 1increasingly strict standards in the fol-

ilowing years to make up for that. There's no discussion

about that, and they didn't really analyze any alternatives

such as -- you know, anything in ketween 27 5 and 26, not
considered at all.

They also have a number of pretty obvious pro-
cedural defects in the way they did their environmental
documents. They didn't bother to set up the scobing ses-
sion, which you are supposed to do, to allow parties to
comment cn what kind of things that shouid be corsidered
in 1t. They didn't bother -- in fact. in the final rule-
making, or in the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking which came
out in July, all the notice says i1s that there is an
environmental document available, period. It doesn't even
say there's a comment period on it, it doesn't suggest
what it 1s, what it's going to do for anyone, what you
talk about.

Sc we are probably going to focus mainly on the
National Environmental Policy Act issues. I expect public
citizens and the other ones -- the other public interest
groups to focus mainly on the feasibility issue.

There's not a whole Lot else to tell you about

the lawsuit from where we are right now.
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CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay. Thank you very much.

is Ehercy anything —— iek me inguire. . Bid vau
examine the implicstions, vis-a-vis domestic content of
vehicles and the relationship that that may have to the
ability of domestiec manmufecturérs to camply or Lo aVodd —

MR. THCMPSON: ©No. We think, based on their
own rulemaking, that yeu camn —— you can determine that
it was feasible. Basically, they determined it was not
feasible because it was unforeseeable that people would
scart,  Jrking biggesx Jaxe, Fnd Ehat Ford and @M just
stumbled into the situation of being under the standard,
and —

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Are you aware that they can
avoid compliance ——

MR. THOMPSON: Pardon me?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Are you aware that they can
avoid compliance with the cafe stendards by simply chang-—
ing the nature of what is characterized as their domes-
tically produced fleet, d.e., eXport percentage of their
big-car manufacturing process through Mexica ——

MR, "TBAMESON: Thak's right.

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: -- and Canada, and other
colintries, export jobs &8 a cohsequence as well, and yet
continue to sell those vehicles and, from all practical

perspectives in the American-purchasing public purchasing




10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21
22
23
24

25

68
a large --

MR. THOMPSON: ©frcrd has threatened to do that.
in fact. 1In fact they have already taken an action saying
they are going to do it. I don't know whether it's reelly
going to happen or not.

It's true that thet can happen in theory. I
don't know whether they are actually going to do it and
what's going to happen. The fact that it's true results
from a failure of perception by Congress c¢f hcocw this could
be used. It's the only reason that that loophole exists
in the law, 1s that when Congress was writing this law
in 1975 they simply assumed that imported cars always have

Z

higher gas mileage than American cars. That's basically
what their assumption was.

And so they -- in order to prevent --

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Try driving a rotary Mazda.

MR. THOMPSON: Yeah. They were worried about
forcing manufacturers overseas, and they d:idn't want to
have General Motcrs and Ford and Chrysler buying a fleet
of fuel-efficient Japanese cars and counting that as part
of their domestic fieet and thereby avoiding penalties and,
you know, expcrting jobs. That's the reason that's in
the law, which now Ford has figured out that it works the
other way, too, and they could puild more foreign cars,

averag= them in with a smaller fleet of foreign cars that
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they buy from someone else, and avoid penalties on the
rest of their domestic fleet.

It seems to me that 1f this actually comes to

47}
03}

pa: Congress might want to look at the way the statute
is written again, because the entire purpeose of that pro-
vision in the statute was to prevent the exportaticn of
jobs, and that's what Ford is trying to do by taking advan-
tage of 1it.
CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: Ckay. Thank you.
Further guestions by members of the Commission?
All right. Does anyone else wish to be heard
on this item?
Okay. I don't think anybody is proposing action
at this peoint in time. Well, let me ask, 1s anyone pro-
p 1ing action? I didn't -- I understood you to say in
your openinag remarks that that was not the case.
COMMISSIONER COMMONS: No. What I think we should
do, Mr. Chairman, 1s to refer the whole area of cafe and
the long-term oil matter to the Rules Po.iicy Committee,
and to encourage that committee to list the viewpolnts
of various persons as to where this data ought to be going,
and I want to emphasize the long run rather than the short-
term.
CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I agree with you.

- ]

Okay. I don't think there's obkjection to that,

L
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and'saE —— ‘hearihgomone, Chat wild i be my  etrder, ohd that
goes to Fuels Policy composed of Commissioner Gandara and
myself.

Okay. That deals with the last substantive item.
Are there objections to the minutes as presented?

Actually, I think there were none last week.

I pregume Ehere sre e now, a4nd that. they are appraoved
as presented.

The Commission Policy Committes Réeports,, I woald
like to make a brief report on the Budget Management
Committee on behalf of ogur BCP process.

I have indicated.to each of you prior to this
point in time where we stood relative to the approval of
v cantract propoEals; et cefere. The: fack tha B3 eof
the 9.5 million which we have requested was approved, and

that that represented a significant increase of approxi-

16/

mately $3 million over the current year for that portion
off TME Sahivitiss. I adse fndicsted -to- yot Ehar thene
were outstanding issues relative to our BCP reguesting
that the 12 and a half limited—term positions in the $Siting
Division be made permanent positions, based upon the con-
tinuing workload which we Eace.

I am happy to report to you that the Governor's

Chief-'¢f Staff contiirred in a meehing yesterday morhing,

and the Governor concurred personally yesterday afternoon,
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and that will be reflegted in his budget proposal' to the
Legislature.

In addition, there was an outstanding issue about
an augmentation to the Naylor account, and I am also happy
tio rveport to vou that it you Tisten carefully to the
Goveznor 's State of the Statre, you adare likely to hear
favorable news on that item as well, and I think that it's
approprifite for him to-be in a position to make that
announcement ;. and I wonld just indicate to you that he
will be delivering his address to the Legislature on
January 9th, and his budget will be released on January
10th, and T think @Ghdt spesch i Scheduled for 5:00° pome. ,
and I believe that you will all be quite happy with the
announcements which he makes at that point in time.

Tn addifion, T'm going to be changing hats-a
little bit like Mr. Gardner for a moment and putting on my
Eat =5 FPregading Menbes of fthe Exvch Bdienniel Repowt,
and just indicate &6 you that yesterday T was invited to
make a presentation to the Governor's Cabinet for approval
of an Executive QOrder implementing the recommendation
carried in the Biennial Report relative to increased
deficiency investment by -~ by the State of California
in' cgtate imstitotions and bulldings.

And I can report to you that 'that was unanimously

approved by the Cabinet, and now awaits the Governor's




i

. )} | signature, and I'm confident that that will occur, based
2 | upon representations made by his Chief of Staff.
3 I'm EEYInG to . gb ehrough my -day yesterday, -ahnd

4 | back up a little bit on the budget and just say that we

5| will enjoy a significant increase in our budgets as a

6 | consequence of a variety of actions. Every BCP which we
7 | submitted this year, which I think is unprecedented, was

8 | approved by the Department of Finance and by the Governor.
9 | The only modifications were the slight reductions in the
10 BCP's which I reported to each of you several weeks ago,
11 and I .think that's' a seflection gf the confidence that

12 the Executive Branch has in the Commission, and the state-

13 ment both to the members of the Commission and even I think

14 | more strongly to the staff of the Commission, the confi-
15 dence that has been generated and the support that we are
16: receiving.

17 We alsu are picking up two additiensl PY in

18 i Accounting and in Personnel as a consequence of those

19 | decisions. In any case, when the budget i1s announced for-
20 | mally on January 10th, the Commission is undoubtedly going

21 to be in its strongest position in its history in respect

0

22 to all budget and personnel issues that we have raised.

23 Further, there was discussion, and while I don't

25

inbo the detsils b thEls SJuhctuore, I oaikl Juskc imdicdtsE

|
[
i
24 | have final approval and, therefore, I don't want to go
i
{
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to you that, as the designee of Secretary Van Vliect on
the - Petrolenm Vielatiaon [Escrow HEccount Task Force, there
were two meetings held this week, frankly on very short
At ce, and It lemy expeetation that), agein sstuming. fanal
spproval by the Governor, that there-will be line iftems
in the budgets for at least an overall proposal for expen-
ditures carried in the A pages of the budget, that will
contemnplate the acooephante Oy the State’ pf Talifornia:;of
tlie"Frxxon-—related PYAovercigrge funds. ' Thoss Tokal dappi-ogx
mately $202 million and are anticipated to be received
T the spring ofF this coming yedr.

Again, I think that we should await the
Governor's formal announcement, but I will just indicate
to you that there is some extraordinarily good news for
the Commission in the decisions that were taken forward
to him by the Director of Finance yesterday.

A rough ratao -o8F - PVA Dihds simidary to  that whibdh
we received in smaller increments of around $30 milliion,
that has been distributed currently, but obviously when

yon, are- talking $200 million the implicatiens are dramatic

I=h

OY, QUY :pYog¥ams..

I wiadl sk Saadeeste o youw.sdhat both i coneer—
vation and in development and in assistance to local govern-
ment, agriculture and small business commiinity, 1t is ‘my

expectation that we will -- the recommendation to the
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Legislature will be that the Energy Commission receive
Far and-away-of the Lion"soghare af the tatality of the
funds which are at stake.

There were also appropriations suggested for
the Office of Economic Opportunity, and the Department
o @Gemeral -Sexrviceg the Hrniwversity of Califormia CBU
System, and I believe a small one for the Department of
Transportation.

From a percentage standpoint, my expectation
is that somewhere in the neighborhood cf 65 to 70 percent
oL _the botal funds are stdeed 0 ulrimarely -be repesited
here at.. the Frnerdy Commissieon. - 1 can adsurd-you that: the
Director of the Department of Finance has been notified
by, me: persongally as to the implications thet has fozr. our
personnel levels, and there 1s an agreement that that will
be accommodated, assuming that the approval goes forward.

T guess all im ald you can say that we had a
pretty successful day at the bank yesterday, and we can
lgpk forward to & very  strong, financially stable oppor—
tunity ‘to serve the people in the coming Tfiscal year, and
o dg some very oreacilve- thimgs.

Many of the programs which we have advocated
for some time and which we have been turned down on for
two or three years have now been embodied favorably in

these decisions.
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That"s the extent of my Budget Report. I would

just also like to extend a special thanks to Mx. Ward,

the Executive Office, Mr. Donaldson, Mr. Wallace, and all

in putting together what has increasingly become the most
professional presentation that the commission has put for-
ward, and I think that the results speak for themselves,
and: I would Like to.gsuggest to wou,  Mr. Werd, that you
prepare some commendations to those people to be added
ta their personnel filesw.

If T have no objection firom the members of the
Cammigssion oA that direction. 0Okay.

Any other Committee Reports?

A1l right. HExegutive Director Report.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WARD: I 'maght Guet add that

Ehe“Sectionw 27, whieh 18" the —

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Qh. I rorgol Lisab. e thtes

morning.
EiFCUTTVE  DIRECEOR WARD: " -— the mechenieslspro—

cedure that we used toaugment the eurrent year budget

has been approved at the stafft level at. Finange and. s
' going forward to. the Director of Finanee. I would not
anticipate any difficulty, and we'll keep you informed
as- to  the pregress of that zomtract zugmentatian.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I was under the impression

the pegple in the Budget and Bccbunting Offlce that agsisted
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that | bed,"been approved. by the Governor as well.

EXECUTLVE: DERECTOR WARB: That was not my  impreg-=
sign, but I could be wrong.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I'm guite confident it was.
I neglected to mention that the $3 million augmentation
te the existing fiscal year sSltilng responsibilities of
the Commission has been approved, and I apologize for
neglecting to mention that ene. I 'had so mamy to try teo
ramemher thet 1 mitlion kiwd of gets lost in the cantext
oF 200 . million, bwE—in any EEs=.. .

In addrtion, 4dt our suggestion, the Governor's
Legal Affairs Secretary has been designated by his Chief
of Staff to preside gwer an dnteragency task Force L6
facalitate ‘ther cxpeditionsg mechanical steps for thase funcs
tio flow to the Commission by February 1st, and that will
be a group composed of representatives of the Department
of General Services, the Department of Finance, the State
Personnel Board, and the Department of Personnel Administra-
tion, and I believe the Attorney General's Office as well,
aadl & ‘hope that that will obyiate the diffigulti=sl that
we have expressed in the past mechanically on some of these
Items.

Commissioner Commons.

COMMISSIONER ICOMMONS: - Yes. Could we reguest

someone to contact Commissioner Gandara, because I think
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i we were about ready to adjourn.

2 CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: You are absolutely correct,

®

3 | because we are holding the roll open for him on the
4 | Placerita case, and if he is going to come down now is

5 the time to take a brief recess on Sycamore.

6 COMMISSIONER COMMONS: The other is --

1& CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Thank you, Commissioner

Si Commons.

9& COMMISSTONER COMMONS: —= s Item 18 on our

10 | agenda?

i1 CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: I think that's become moot.
12 | MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Commissionear Commons, unfor- -

13 | tunetely that contract -has become moot, throwgh the centrzmo-
14 | tor having developed other business that prevents him from

15 | spending the time that he had expected to spend for us.

16 COMMISSIONER COMMONS: So this item is withdrawn?
17 MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Yes.
18 CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. General Counsel's

19 | Report.

20 MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Simply

21 some good news. Apparently the Department of Energy and

22 | the Department of Justice at the federal level have decided
23 | not to petition for certiorari in the case invélving the

24 no-standard standards, so that case is now final.

25 | CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. Is there any

'
‘
t
|
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member of the pbulic that wishes to address the Commission?

Hearing none..

(Further remarks on Agenda Item 8 under separate
cover . )

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: And I guess we can be patient
here just for a moment and see if we can accommcdate
Commissioner (Commens. If one of you would Iike to go,

You are ———actually, why daon't we Just teke a brief recess
and I~ think only ane ol vou need to stay with me. That
will allow us to have a guorum when Commissioner Gandara
returns, and we can close the roll on that item.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Okay. Fine.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: So we'll take a five-minute
recess and reconvene.

(Short recess.)

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: We'll call the meeting back
into session.

As T indicated, we are holding the roll open
on Item No. 8, I believe it was ~- let's see.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Ttem b6

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: Item No. 6, which is
Commission Consideration and Possible Approval of the
Committee Proposed Decision recommending granting the AES
Placerita Application for a Small Power Plant Exemption.

As 1 indicated, Commissioner Gandara indicated
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3, degare o Eilles & cahvuriing but separate opinicon omthis
decision.

For purposes of that, Commissioner Gandara, would
youw care 6 <dagt your wote?

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: Might I ask what the
options are available to me first?

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, it was our understand-
ing that in order for you -to file a conourring opinian
you needed tm be g record at the vote, and go that's why

w= held the Toall open —

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: 1 @ppreciatse ——
CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: -- and we were holding the

el open te extend the courtesy Lo you -so yau cowld tiie
that  apinion.

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: I appreciate the
Commission's courtesy. I regret I was not able to be here
earlier. I was just wondering whether procedurally we
are in a situation, since we are calling the roll, we are
precluded. from -- I 8m preciuded from perxhaps ettempting
to persuade my fellow commissioners that my concurring
opifion sbhbopnld b= the: majdsity opiniogn, oOr ==

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, what I always like
-— am,l indiecated, [‘thaink T have a gense of where you
are headed with the concurring opinion by virtue of some

communications between our staffs.
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I indicated when this item was before us that
L. owas going to ask vou-to circle your concurring opinon
to me and to the other members of the Commission, and we
may choose to sign your concurring opinion as well. In
the event the majority of us do, it would seem to me that
would have then become the controlling opinion relative
to the: particular.aspect of the Case that you intend fo
address.

Am I correct in assuming it has to do with the
need?

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: Yes. So people will not
Be- Insuspense, let igm -t jast dadicate, then, that 1If that
igs the precedure you have indicated, that I will cast my
vote agan "Aye" coneBrring, and that I will write my
cpinion and so circulate it so that people will under-
stand where I'm coming from. T will indicate that I do
concur with the findings of the minimal environmental
impect, whith is the Egst reguired - Finding.

With respect to the second element, I very much
appreciate the elucidation and the amount cf time, and
I think the many thought-provoking ideas that are in the
Committee's proposed decision, but at least with respect

to my view I feel that there is a bit of an inconsistency

requiring demand conformance when the statute exempts small

bower plants from conformance, period, and so my view
.
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would: be that you just need to conduct an examination of
the need for the power in the service area, and to assess,
and only in & gross comparison, as to whether the small
power plant is going to in fact be in excess of that, and
ithimiklin oo wa&y), given Ethe @msed . -that's indicsaited:. in
the proposed decision, was 98 megawatts in excess of that,
sE it my concirEiags—— B ggacar with the wesulit; but
E sonrt0f -Feel bheE Chis s & Bahter of policy, Singe thls
igs the £irst -- L bkeliseve i€ Is the first Small Power- PFlant
Exemption slince the new BR, that we counght te be to some
extent 'indicating polliey fgr other small powes plant per—
mil Beed ,  and fhat the ' indicetion 8t teast that L would' Lilks
to give is that in fact the whole intent and purpose of
the statote was o expedite, to simplify, to in fact make
an exemption from conformity, and that for that reason
that would be what I would include.

I say that with all due respect to Commissioner
Commons in the BR Committee's deliberations.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Mr. Chairman --

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Yes. Commissioner Crowley.

COMMISSIONER CROWLEY : I would  like to inguire
of counsel, there were voice votes recorded. We have not
seen the submittal by Commissioner Gandara. What is --
ighitr 'possible that we might, if we egieed with that, be

-— comtinte oir "Aye’ yote but copcur wWith his ——
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MR. CHAMBERLAIN: His opinion -- I mean you
granted the exemption today, and his opinion could be
incorporated im the decision if a majority of the
Commissioners decide to sign it.

COMMISSTIONER CROWLEY: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: And so what I would like
to  suggest, as I did earlier, is that Commissioner: Gandara
prepare his concurrence, circulate it to the other members
of the Commissicn for their consideration, and the vote
is five-oh on approval of the Small Power Plant Exemption,
and we will consider the arguments that Commissioner
Gandara makes in that context.

Commissioner Commons.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, I want to ask the
question in the framework that we have other --

CHATIRMAN IMBRECHT: You can argue against 1if
Yol swant -to. Thak's slos.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: We have other Small Power
Plant Exemption cases going down the road, and if we have
a majority of the Commission who wants to. lock at them
one way, I feel it's imperative as an instruction, to at
least myself as the Presiding Member of one, to get an
tadersranding of thesdirectinn of the Commi.sSikton, s Lido
not undertake hearings and conduct -- conduct a proceeding

in & different drréectldh.
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Let me ask my guestion. - Is- it your viewpolint
that the wvarious need tests; for example load-follewing
ar oil and gas displacement, are nmot relevant-in a8 small
powar plant excmption case, and that the only thing that
we should ask is whether or not there -- this will cause
excess energy?

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: The question of relevancy
I think is different from the question that controlled
the factors of the decisipn. T do happen to believe that
the statute overrides the issues of relevancy with respect
to those particular elements, so that, as I have indicated
before various paints of view that I have had when we have
a direct statutory direction, which seems to not be embel-
lished very much and doesn't seem to be very ambiguous,
god becamse -af that I weuleé cenglude that 1f ‘Ehe 'statutbtosy
dirvection iglcledr and e apptars bo be wexryicleafs, that
I s€e no reascon why there ghould be -- why additional
reguirements of policy considerations would override that,
se, in -a nutshell, T think, da I believe that th&éy are
reNewaet  Far POLlieY, yes; do-fehelleyes that policy gives
welight to the statute, yeées.

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: El1l raght. The statute,
i T'miact sincorneet), dotsimak say e shHediE e dags She

Commission "may," and so it's discretionary.

I womld Jaike, shnce this i the firsr 1've beard
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1‘
. 1 gt kEbils, Amdi T "m padrricelanly conecerned: becanse gf —-.nat !

a2

this case, but Commissioner Noteware and myself are trying
3 to wrap wp the EBM case:;, amd ihis would affect it sigmifi-
40 cankly.

5 I would like to request that this item be agen-

6 dized, not Aas ta Placerita, '‘but as to Commission direction

on SPPE's, and that we allow any parties to come and tes-

8 ticky), ‘end--that we ROkt mecessarily tazke formal acticon, but
9 that we may, sa at least I can have some'policy direction

10 | as to how we wish to interpret it.

11 I think we have two issues --
12 CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Commissioner Commons —--
13 COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Let me —-- gilive me one
. 14 minute, Mr. Chairman.
15 CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: ©Oh, all right.
16 COMMISSIONER COMMONS: I think we have two issues.

17 The first issike is, i5 this a policy issue or does the

18 | statute direct us as to how we have to proceed. I think

19 that's the first guesticn that we must ask ourselves is,

20 | in a small power plant exemption case, does this Commission
21 have the. peolicy -- policy @lternatives as ‘te, how we wish

22 to proceed, and in the Placerita case we did have briefs

23 submitted" by staff and! the spplicant on, this matter. I

24 | think that's the first issue.

25 Apd  EhEhR Ehe sfgand. isSme 45, -1E Ak —is & palicy
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igssue, what is the policy direction of the Commission,
and I would like to request the Secretariat that this item
be placed: on Ehe == onl the sgenda, and, that,-at least for
the IBM Committee and any other SPPE's, we may get some
directives from the Commission.

CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: I hope by delaying it till
Januariyy @th that fhec doesh'h dalay the -TEM cgre any fur-
ther . I would just itke to soggest to. you that I pmdiparily
only do deal with concurrences. I think we have suggested
ten days or thereabouts, and that would provide a more
ekpeditious resolution of £his matter thad waiting umtil
January 6th.

So, why don't you wait and see whether in fact
vau get. directios By wirise o ——

COMMISSIONER COMMONS: Well, I'm reguesting,
Mr. Chairman, that it be —-

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: All right. You've made your

feeghest |, 830, Ehat's flime. Welll hondr ik, ORaw?
COMMISSIONER COMMONS: In terms of your reguest {

as to whether it will delay IBM, a letter has been sent

out: on- the IBM schedule @gs ef today, and there will be

no change in that schedule, other than possibly even to

expedite it.
Tt"s not possible £o expedite it fuxther, becawse

it's supposed to come before this Commission January 22nd,
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and wnless we put 1t on the a&genda tomorrow for the 8th,
that would be the earliest date it could be heard anyway.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay.

MR. CHAMBERLAIN: Mr. Chairman --

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: If I might have one final
ERREEETE. ——

CHEATIRMAN IMBRBCHT: Yes. -Commissioner —r—
Commissioner Gandara.

COMMISSIONER GANDARA: I'm very conscious of
Commissioner Commons's response, and I hope that I have
notwffendsd him. 1n any wdy, because T —- 1760 think a 1&t
of good work has gone into much of the thinking behind
the decision, but I would like to at least respond to one
point, that my views on this are not new and they are not
recent, that in fact I articulated them as one of the
potEnt il canllinkEs dnlehe adoptiol of. £he BR 5 pallcy)
not gnly with reepestEi SEPFE'E, but dlso with respect o
cogeneration criterta), the efficiencey criteria in parti-
cular, where 1 raised the two issues, where the statute
with respect to the defintiion of cogeneration and, secondly
with rwespect 'to ERPE's, -was_ ip an apparent different thrust
from some of the concerns over the reserved need in which
there was an encouragement very clearly of ccgeneration,
afd . coloeri expresssd in lrhe riserved need) of & DnEgEss

sary constralint.
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I think that T have wvery properly given notice
of almost seven or eight months of my concerns in this
area, so I just wanted to add that particular element.
CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Okay. I appreciate that.
T would Yope.ws don't belaber this. I eppreciate —— L
persenally think fherd is adistingtion between the small
power exemptions and the cogeneration issue, and we can

girm.eld | -of that 2 bome hugare poimt')in Cimes & Buwt ——

MR. CHEMBERELAIN:. 'Mr. Chelrmean: ——

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Mr. Chamberlain. Let's close

this item down.

MR. CHAMBERIATN: . Yes., Without objection, I
simply want to indigatre o the Commission that T, too,
have something to say on tha isswe, and I 'will submit a
memo to you within the next few days on it.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: That's fine.

MR. VARANINI: Mz. Chalrmapn:—-

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Yak .

MR. VARANINI: We have a 30-day reconsideration
perrod, and I'm Just wondering; for purposes Of our bond
-- potential bond covenants, and other instruments, whether
we would now anticipate a delay before that -- that period
of recosideration runs.

CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Well, let me just state clearly

you've got votes for your exemption. We have accommodated
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cohcurrences where there is a difference in the reasoning,

et cetera, on a number of other issues here at the

Commission. I don't see any way that should jecpardize

it ‘I 'don't think there'"s @ny suggestiaon here that any

of us are prepared to seek reconsideration.

ME. VARANINI:  Pine. Then I wonld nete that
itla- 30 days from when the —— when the decisiogn is dochketed. |
|
CHAIRMAN IMERECHT: That's gorrect. f
I
MR. VARANINI: Thank you. |
CHATRMAN IMBRECHT: Thank you very much. |
Okay. Anything else to come before the Commission?
Hearing none, we stand in adjournment. Thank
you very much.
COMMISSIONER CROWLEY: Happy Holidays.
CHAIRMAN IMBRECHT: Happy Holidays and Merry

Christmas Ea &11, and, e fall o our staftf as well.

ws]

(Whereupon, the Business Meeting of the
California Energy Resources Conservation and Development

Commission was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.)

——fg-—
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